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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION

LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES - amended
June 12, 2015
12:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Attendance: Committee Member Greg Radlinski (Chair), Ralph Hodges
Also: Jeff Clements, City Council Research; Bill Hodges and Cynthia Nixon – Jacksonville Children’s Commission; Joe Andrews – Concerned Taxpayers of Duval County
The meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. by Chairman Radlinski and the group reviewed the following bills:
2015-441 (appropriating $541,125 from Children’s Commission fund balance to fund additional summer campership slots): Bill Hodges of the Children’s Commission explained the rationale for the bill, which was suggested by School Superintendent Nikolai Vitti to expand summer camperships by 1,443 in addition to the 5,300 slots already approved. The camperships are targeted at elementary and middle school-aged children. Mr. Hodges stated that Sheriff Rutherford is very much in support of the request as a mechanism to respond to the recent spike in violence in the community in recent months. Cynthia Nixon, finance director for the JCC, explained the commission’s fund balance accumulation. 
Motion (Hodges): support passage of 2015-441 – approved 2-0.

2015-422 (authorizing eligibility for membership in the General Employees Pension Plan for administrative employees of the Police and Fire Pension Plan): staff distributed copies of an e-mail from City Treasurer Joey Greive explaining his understanding of the bill from his conversation with the attorney who drafted the bill for the sponsor, Council Member Gulliford. He believes the intention is for the members of the PFPF’s Senior Staff Voluntary Retirement Plan to join the GEPP, if they so choose, at the ground floor, making employee contributions matched by the normal employer contributions with no transfer of SSVRP assets to the GEPP to buy back previous years of service.
Motion (Radlinski): support passage of 2015-422 provided that SSVRP members joining the GEPP shall start from zero years of service and would not be allowed to buy any time service credit for time served in the PFPF administration – approved 2-0.

Joe Andrews questioned how the City Council could justify its enactment of 2015-305 304 when it effectively adopted benefits that should have been collectively bargained between the Mayor and the police and fire unions, not benefits agreed upon by the City Council and the Police and Fire Pension Fund in negotiations that violated the Government in the Sunshine Law and memorialized in an agreement that exceeded the 3-year limit on collective bargaining agreements established by state law Section 447.309, Florida Statutes, which requires that collective bargaining be accomplished by a certified bargaining agent for employees and the chief executive officer of a public employer.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:35 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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